Payne stated that they were thinking of Solar Panels for the buildings like Forest Hills Borough installed. Mr. Gilliland stated they had more than just Solar panels at the Forest hills Police station where the Mayor and Ms. Kennedy had a tour. The same Architect had designed that building also. Mayor Payne said that he has information on a few grants besides the CITF grant. Mr. Gilliland has worked with this Architect before with the Forest Hills Police station and will work with him for East Pittsburgh.

SOLICITOR REPORT

Sable Kennel

Mr. Evashavik stated he got a copy of the contract from Sable Kennel. The first one he received was only 2 pages and that was why the Addendum was written as it was. He went over it with Police Chief Fruncek and it was decided that they only needed to include section 8, 10, 11, 12 and 13. Chief Fruncek asked the borough secretary to retype it making the section now 1 through 5.

Motion to adopt the agreement with Sable Kennel

Ms. Kennedy made a motion to adopt the agreement with Sable Kennel with the changes to the Addendum. Seconded by Mr. Esposto Motion Carried

FRACKING FEE

Mr. Esposto wanted to know if Mr. Evashavik heard from the Merrion Oil & Gas lawyer Mr. Polochak. Mr. Evashavik said his office has not heard from him. Mr. Simon said he will contact them to remind them that our lawyer Mr. Evashavik needed contacted.

POLICE REPORT

Chief Fruncek passed out the police report.

Parking Complaint from Donna Catania at 813 Main Street

Chief Fruncek followed up on the issue of the yellow line that was painted in front of Donna Catania home on 813 Main Street. Chief Fruncek spoke with the crossing guards and feels it will not be a problem to paint some of the area black so that she will be able to park in front of her home. The crossing guard did state that some of the parents pulled in to drop off their kids and Chief Fruncek said she will have to keep an eye on that. Donna Catania will need to wait until after the weather gets warmer for our Department of Public Works to paint the part that Chief Fruncek approves. Chief Fruncek stated she would go and tell Donna Catania that it will be painted part way in the spring.

New Procedure if the Crossing Guard at Main Calls Off.

A New Procedure was written that would move one of the two Crossing Guards at Bessemer Avenue to Main if the Crossing Guard calls off.